
Planning Commission Regular Meeting 
City Council Chambers, 2660 Civic Center Drive 

Minutes – Wednesday, September 7, 2022 – 6:30 p.m. 
 
 

1. Call to Order 
Chair Kimble called to order the regular meeting of the Planning Commission meeting at 
approximately 6:30 p.m. and reviewed the role and purpose of the Planning Commission. 
 

2. Roll Call 
At the request of Chair Kimble, City Planner Thomas Paschke called the Roll. 
 
Members Present: Chair Julie Kimble, Vice Chair Michell Pribyl, and Commissioners 

Michelle Kruzel, Tammy McGehee, Karen Schaffhausen, and Erik 
Bjorum. 

 
Members Absent: None 

 
Staff Present: City Planner Thomas Paschke, Community Development Director 

Janice Gundlach, and Senior Planner Bryan Lloyd.  
 

3. Approve Agenda 
 
City Planner Paschke added an item to the agenda.  Appointing a Commissioner to the 
City Visioning Process Committee. 
 
Chair Kimble asked if this should be Item 6b or could the Commission do the 
appointment at this time. 
 
Mr. Paschke did not think it made a difference. 
 
Community Development Director Gundlach explained she sent out a letter explaining 
what the City Visioning Process Committee would do.  She noted Commissioner 
Schaffhausen was the first Commissioner who showed interest in serving on that 
committee so if there would be no objection, that is who the Planning Commission could 
appoint.  She explained each advisory commission will have a representative on that 
board along with several other stakeholders that will be selected. 
 
Chair Kimble asked Commission Schaffhausen if she was still interested in serving on 
that board. 
 
Member Schaffhausen indicated she would love to. 
 
MOTION 
Member McGehee moved, seconded by Member Kruzel, to approve the agenda as 
presented. 
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Ayes: 6 
Nays: 0 
Motion carried. 

 
4. Review of Minutes 

 
a. July 6, 2022 Planning Commission Regular Meeting  

 
Chair Kimble noted there were some grammatical changes made by Commissioner 
McGehee and herself that were sent into staff. 
 
MOTION 
Member Pribyl moved, seconded by Member McGehee, to approve the July 6, 
2022 meeting minutes. 
 
Ayes: 6 
Nays: 0 
Motion carried. 
 

5. Communications and Recognitions: 
 
a. From the Public: Public comment pertaining to general land use issues not on this 

agenda, including the 2040 Comprehensive Plan Update. 
 
Ms. Linda Fearing, 2578 Pascal Street, explained she was at the meeting regarding an 
open house held by Chris and Kelly Schwagerl who is trying to get a development 
going at 2609 Snelling Curve.  She explained this is a residential neighborhood and 
what is being proposed are two sixteen unit assisted living buildings.  She indicated 
she attended the open house and what she gathered from it is their business is Home 
Grown Assisted Living and the owners have never developed anything in the past.  
She believed the husband is a social worker and the wife is somehow involved in 
assisted living.  The property is currently owned by Ulta Holdings and Blake Olson is 
Ulta Holdings.  She explained her understanding is the Schwagerl’s are not planning 
on purchasing the property from Ulta Holdings but would be the developer and Ulta 
Holdings would retain ownership.  Apparently the property would need to be rezoned 
for this development and it is her understanding that within the last year the City 
downzoned this entire strip along Snelling Curve for Low-Density Residential.  There 
are actually four parcels that are in limbo.  A couple have vacant homes on them, a 
couple others are part of what was Hurrah Greenhouse Properties as well as a City 
owned pond behind all of this.  Many residents in the neighborhood are concerned 
that this development is not approved because of the concern of traffic, not an 
appropriate use for the neighborhood.  She explained there are many other assisted 
living facilities within the City of Roseville so she did not know why anyone would 
think there needed to be thirty-two more homes in this neighborhood.  She did not 
think it made any sense.  She would appreciate at some point if the Commission could 
have a discussion on what the City envisions for this strip of property.  She noted 
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there is some unique topography there and would like to know what realistically this 
property would support and what can actually happen to it. 
 
Mr. Paschke explained there has not been an application submitted yet.  Only an open 
house has occurred. 
 
Chair Kimble indicated there have been no applications so the Commission is not 
aware of any request for a rezoning. 
 
Ms. Fearing explained the area is really concerned so they want to just preempt action 
on this whole thing.   
 
Senior Planner Lloyd reviewed the process to date on the property being discussed. 
 
Ms. Dawn Norris, 1547 Sextant Avenue, explained she was also at the meeting to talk 
about the Snelling Curve proposed plan.  She wanted to reiterate that this is low-
density single-family home neighborhood and is not a commercial neighborhood.  
The traffic is already busy with the nearby apartment building and is quite fast driving 
through the neighborhood.  She felt his plan would add to the traffic in the 
neighborhood along with if it is assisted living or a multi-plex building, there is no 
access on the back side to get in or out of the neighborhood.  It appears there is a 
wetland in the back and she thought the City wanted to preserve these areas. 
 
Ms. Sandy McGiffin, 1379 Brooks Avenue W., indicated she was also at the meeting 
regarding the Snelling Curve issue.  The traffic is already bad because there are only 
three ways in and out of the area.  There is so much traffic on Brooks and Pascal 
already and everyone seems to think this is a raceway.  She noted there are a lot of 
kids in the area.  She did not know how trucks will go in and out, delivering food or 
emergency vehicles in an out of there and there is just too much traffic and the roads 
are not made for that.  All the other exits for that are closed off when Snelling was 
enlarged.  She stated those street just cannot take it, it is already too tight and she 
understood that the wetlands behind that area, which is behind Snelling Curve and 
Snelling itself is mainly enlarged because of the runoff from Rosedale.  She explained 
Roseville used to be a beautiful place with lots of open space and now it is becoming 
a concrete jungle with all of these tall buildings.  She asked the Commission to please 
think about this before things happen. 
 
Ms. Teresa Foreman, 2490 Pascal Street, agreed with the previous speakers.  She 
explained she has been in her home for twenty-two years and has seen the homes 
change to more young families with a lot more kids.  She explained there are three 
times the amount of kids in the area now than when she moved in.  Traffic is more 
and is faster and a lot of the traffic that comes from the current apartment building 
comes down Pascal and is over a hill by Pocahontas Park and these cars fly through 
the intersection.  She knew there were discussions a few years ago about putting in 
four way stop signs or speed bumps to slow the traffic and none of that ever happens.  
Her concern is that the traffic will increase back in the dead end because there is no 
access out to County Road C, where that property will be and she did not think it is 
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conducive to the neighborhood.  She requested the Commission not approve this to a 
higher density living. 
 
Ms. Alison Dahlman, 2520 Snelling Curve, explained her family has lived there for 
six years and she has four small children.  She can attest to the fact that her largest 
concern is, next to the Ulta Owner’s letter, which showed complete disregard for any 
beautification of the City, care for the neighborhood, care for any of the people who 
live in the neighborhood, or consideration of what is best.  She would have been 
much more open to someone who desired to work with the neighborhood and think 
about how that could impact in a positive way.  Her biggest concern is also the traffic.  
There are children everywhere in the neighborhood and the neighborhood is turning 
over with more children and young families coming in and there is no access in and 
out beyond Pascal onto Snelling Curve.  She indicated it is dangerous and not a good 
spot for this type of use.  If the person that owned Ulta Holding came to the 
neighborhood and had a discussion about what might improve the neighborhood and 
what might be a good use of that spot, it seems like there are a lot of people who are 
interested in what might go in there.  As a City Commissioner she thought they would 
care about what is good for the City and the neighborhoods that are in it so she asked 
that the Commission consider if this is really that. 
 
Mr. Larry Sedgwick, 2498 Sheldon Street, explained he is a senior citizen and might 
eventually into something like this in his current neighborhood but he was opposed to 
this.  He indicated he has been in his home for thirty-six years.  He has seen 
tremendous change in the neighborhood with younger families with a lot more 
children.  Brooks has a lot of traffic and his biggest concern is with the safety of the 
children in the neighborhood.  With a complex like this there will be a lot of vehicles, 
more support vehicles taking care of assisted living people and will put the children at 
danger.  This is his biggest concern.  He hoped the Commission will consider what 
the neighborhood has to say if this comes before them. 
 
Mr. Richard James, 2425 Pascal Street, explained he moved there four years ago and 
it is wonderful neighborhood and quiet.  Neighbors care about each other and the 
neighborhood.  He encouraged the Commission to look at the map given to them, 
noting where the entrances are into the little subdivisions.  He echoed what his fellow 
neighbors have said about the traffic being his first big concern.  His second concern 
was he had a letter from the Ulta Holding Company that was submitted to the City 
Council on September 2021 that talked about not only not allowing the low density 
but also suggesting it go to high density and his concern is that the other piece of 
property that is not being developed right now, if a higher density situation were 
allowed on the property, he was concerned that a precedent would be set to allow 
bigger properties to be built on these sites.   
 
Mr. John Garrigues, 2520 Simpson Street, explained he agreed with everyone who 
previously spoke.  His biggest concern is that this was previously zoned and now the 
developer is pushing to have it rezoned at a higher density.  He indicated he lives 
across the street from the old Harris Farm, that is a big parcel and if the very end spot 
is rezoned his concern is that all of a sudden it will make it a lot easier for whoever 
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buys the rest of those properties who will want to have those rezoned to higher 
density as well or even a higher density from where it is now.  He wondered what it 
would take for the neighborhood to push for a rezoning of their neighborhood, in that 
area.  He thought right now it is in LDR-1, which allows for up to six units.  He 
explained when he looked at the history of the zoning it spoke about the LDR zoning 
which is a lower zoning from where the area is currently zoned at and he wondered 
what they could do as a neighborhood to have it zoned as a single unit home versus 
LDR-1.  He thought everyone is concerned about the possible density in the future 
and could change the makeup of the area. 
 
Chair Kimble explained there was an ongoing process over the past two years where 
the City looked at rezonings and she did not know if there is a process for a 
neighborhood to come together to ask for a rezoning. 
 
Mr. Paschke indicated currently the neighborhood is at the lowest zoning they could 
have.  There is no other zoning. 
 
Ms. Gundlach reviewed the current and previous zoning with the Commission. 
 
Chair Kimble mentioned that this has been a good practice round because if a 
rezoning application does come in the neighborhood will have an opportunity at a 
public hearing to make comments and she suggested everyone to come back for that 
and make their comments again because the City has not seen any application for this 
project being talked about.  She suggested the neighborhood follow the notices and to 
come back. 
 
There was a brief offline discussion about noticing in the Roseville papers, which are 
no longer. 
 
Mr. David Scott, 2501 Simpson Street, stated his family moved into the neighborhood 
three years ago.  He thought the best part about Roseville is the open spaces, wetlands 
with a lot of green area.  He explained he came from a concrete jungle, living in 
California and knows what that is like.  He really appreciates the open spaces.  He 
appreciated the neighborhoods in Roseville because there was not that in Los Angeles 
and they do not want to lose that.  He feels less stressed with all of the open spaces in 
the City and something they would like to hold onto. 
 
Mr. Paschke explained the wetlands would not be removed or filled in, these would 
be retained, especially that wetland.  MNDOT and the City own it so it will not go 
anywhere.  Wetlands cannot be impacted. 
 
Ms. Joan Mullen, 2530 Snelling Curve, across from the old nursery.  She explained 
she has lived there for nine years with her family.  She indicated she was very 
concerned about the accesses there.  She has had to call FedEx, UPS, and other 
delivery people to complain because they are all going way too fast on that road.  The 
road seems like there is not a lot there when first starting out but is almost like a 
freeway and kind of mimics the Snelling traffic when there are big vehicles on there.  
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She agreed with everyone about the accesses in and out.  Everyone uses them and it is 
very busy.  She added that the neighbors also deal with the noise pollution from 
Highway 36 and Snelling as well as from the Fair in the fall and can be very bad 
during the weekends. 
 
Member Schaffhausen explained Chair Kimble was kind enough to reiterate this but 
was worth noting that as far as tonight’s conversation, when, if this actually ever 
comes to fruition as far as an actual issue, what are the next steps that the people in 
here should be aware of.  There was talk about their needing to be connected with 
regard to the person that alerted them to begin with, staying up to date with the 
website, but in addition to that, these conversations go where and what do they need 
to do next so the neighborhood can continue to provide their feedback. 
 
Ms. Gundlach indicated the City does not have any official applications yet and staff 
does not know if the developer will come to the City or not.  The neighborhood can 
always call staff to see if the City has received an application and staff will be happy 
to have one on one conversations with people.  The residents can also watch the 
Planning Commission agendas posted online and then those who own property within 
five hundred feet of these properties would receive an official invitation to a Planning 
Commission public hearing if and when one is scheduled and they can share that 
notice with their neighbors as well.  If a meeting is scheduled, there will be an online 
packet of materials that people can view from the website. 
 
Chair Kimble thanked the public for coming and speaking to them.  She indicated the 
Commission does listen to what is said. 

 
b. From the Commission or Staff: Information about assorted business not already on 

this agenda, including a brief update on the 2040 Comprehensive Plan Update 
process. 
 
Member Kruzel explained she is on the Four Parks Board and their Annual event 
called Tapped and Uncorked is coming up on September 23, 2022 from 6:00 p.m. to 
10:00 p.m. at the John Rose OVAL.  There will be a bunch of foods trucks as well as 
a band. 
 
Chair Kimble vouched that this is a great event and raises money for Roseville parks. 
 

6. Other Business 
 
a. Discuss Phase Two Zoning Code Amendments 

Community Development Direct Gundlach summarized the Phase Two Zoning 
Code Amendments. 
 
Ms. Rita Trapp, HKGi made a presentation to the Commission on the Shoreland 
Ordinance. 
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Member McGehee asked if Ms. Trapp could explain a little bit on how HKGi 
decided on the twenty percent, and when they are doing this, she believed, all of 
the watershed districts who have holdings and a say in all parts of the City have a 
list of plants that are a part of the restoration of shoreland that they recommend.  
That list of plants and how that is done and often grants are available to 
homeowners to assist with the plant purchases. 
 
Ms. Trapp explained the intent is that the homeowners will be in consult with 
staff when looking at these things because she did not think residents would have 
any idea what type of plants would be suitable to plant.  Relative to the twenty 
feet or twenty percent HKGi was trying to come up with an amount that was an 
improvement to a situation.  They were trying to balance those needs and figure it 
out.   
 
Ms. Trapp continued with her presentation on the key changes to the Shoreland 
Ordinance. 
 
Member McGehee indicated she did not understand the really stark differences 
between the PUD process the City goes through and any other development 
process the City goes through.  She explained there is a reason why the City does 
not have many PUDs. She continued that if someone reads through the reasons 
why the City has PUD in the Code, the aspirational part, it seems like what 
government would always want in Roseville for redevelopment. There is a long 
list: improved environment, improved use of the land, less impervious surface, 
and so on. All of these things are desired and desirable, but yet the City makes it 
ten times harder for a developer to even ask for a PUD.  A fee has to be paid in 
the beginning and the applicant has to go through the entire thing twice. McGehee 
opined that she thought is missing in the whole review process, since she has been 
on the Planning Commission, is not having impervious surface computed and 
present for review yet the PUD process now includes a second review with the 
color renderings of what a proposed project is going to look like and its 
impervious surface coverage. This is actually very nice and since Roseville is a 
fully developed suburb and talking about a large part of redevelopment and when 
she thinks of the group that was just speaking before this item and everything they 
asked for was visioning of that large lot of land, a PUD seems perfect.  The other 
thing was the lack of how to be more specific.  The City needs to clarify how 
these decisions are made, need to clarify what is going to be looked at to make 
these decisions.  She asked if that clarification would appear when it comes back 
to the Commission because somebody is going to decide on the suitability of a 
piece of property for something but she wondered on what basis will they decide 
and what are the findings they should make public.  She noted under 6.4.2 in the 
comment there is a very telling comment that states “to reduce confusion and 
ensure conflict between different codes created”.  She thought that should be 
corrected to not ensure conflict.  She indicated she was looking for some of that 
clarification and did not see it in her review of the information in the packet. 
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Ms. Gundlach indicated regarding the suitability part, that suitability language is 
in the current Shoreland Ordinance and will continue if the City moves to the 
Model Ordinance.   
 
Mr. Jeff Miller, HKGi continued the presentation on Electric Vehicle Charging 
Ordinance and Definitions. 
 
Member McGehee asked if there was a check and balance system in place for 
when a developer comes in with a cost that is too high. Does the City has the 
ability to verify their figures, just to be sure? 
 
Chair Kimble asked how the figures could be verified. 
 
Member McGehee was not sure but thought maybe a third party might be able to 
do that. 
 
Chair Kimble thought there were so many variables that she was not sure the City 
could get a third party to verify that. 
 
Member Bjorum did not know what the legal ramifications would be for that. 
 
Member Schaffhausen thought technically the five percent also helps small 
businesses because that was one of the things discussed earlier. 
 
Mr. Paschke agreed and thought there would be ways for staff to challenge the 
numbers if they did not think it is correct.  He did not think there needed to be a 
checks and balance in the Ordinance but if staff believes it may be too high they 
could question and challenge the amount and work with the developer on it. 
 
Chair Kimble thought developers want to provide electric charging stations 
because it was a way to attract people to offices and is important. 
 
Mr. Miller continued his presentation on EV Charging Ordinance and Definitions. 
 
Member Pribyl explained there is nothing in the Accessibility Code that 
specifically addresses EV charging.  She thought it probably would in the next 
cycle and the model codes, at least what she has heard so far, will not be required 
to be at an assigned, required accessible parking stall but at least some of the EV 
charging stations will be required to have access aisle and appropriate reach range 
so they are not tying up a designated accessible stall, as close to the building for 
EV charging but providing that accessibility at some of the charging stations.  She 
thought it might be more appropriate to think about providing an access aisle and 
providing the reach ranges at one of the charging locations and they might also 
want to reference that requirement or the State Accessibility Code, whichever is 
more stringent because when that goes into effect that might impact this as well. 
 
Chair Kimble thought that made sense. 
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Ms. Gundlach explained staff talked about this a little this morning and she 
thought it might be appropriate to pull out the requirement under the handicapped 
stall because her concerns all along have been that she did not want the State 
Building Official to tell them that they are implementing a requirement that is 
more restrictive than the Building Code and the accessibility requirements are in 
the Building Code so if they have those on the accessibility stalls that could be a 
red flag.  If and when the change comes into place where the Building Code will 
require those accessible stall to have it that would not be a concern.  She noted 
staff can work on this. 
 
Mr. Miller continued the presentation on Landscaping and Screening Ordinance.  
 
Member Pribyl indicated she had a question on the landscaping that was not 
presented on the slide but was in the handout, in paragraph six regarding mixed 
use building or development, it states each use shall be calculated separately to 
determine minimum landscape requirements.  She found this confusing because 
these are two different kinds of definitions and wondered if that meant they would 
add the requirement if they felt the mixed-use building of residential and 
commercial that there would be one canopy and one evergreen per two thousand 
plus what would be required for commercial or is it whichever is more restrictive. 
 
Mr. Miller indicated that is not a change. 
 
Mr. Lloyd explained it would be a pro-rated thing.  If a certain amount of the 
building is commercial type uses and a certain amount of the building is 
residential type uses then the landscaping would be divided by that pro-rated 
amount. 
 
Member Pribyl indicated these are defined differently now so there is one defined 
based on the open space and one that is defined based on the gross building area 
or the linear feet of site parameter. 
 
Chair Kimble thought if there were vertical mixed use then it could get sticky and 
be excessive. 
 
Mr. Paschke indicated that is what the variance process might be for and how it 
would be done now. 
 
Member McGehee asked if it would be possible to include anything to encourage 
the use of drought tolerant native plants and pollinators and they offer the ability 
to reduce the amount of irrigation necessary. 
 
Ms. Gundlach thought that was a component of the incentives conversation that 
will be next. 
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Mr. Miller reviewed the Sustainable Building Features through Incentives with 
the Commission. 
 
Member McGehee indicated she liked the list but when she went through them 
they all seemed equivalent.  She did not see a high and a low.  She thought it 
would be different depending on the kind of project proposed.  She thought the 
developer should be able to get points for doing any of the things on the list. 
 
Member Pribyl explained it depends on what the City’s goals are by doing these 
things because some of these are much more rigorous and require a lot more 
investment and time as well as costs than others so she would not say they are 
equivalent. 
 
Chair Kimble indicated that was going to be one of her questions and was not sure 
if these all needed to be listed or make a statement but there are a lot of 
companies that are starting to incorporate elements of LEED but not get the 
certification and her question was if the developer had to get the certification or a 
percentage to qualify.  She knew this was a start but this was one of the questions 
she had because there are companies that are not getting certifications anymore 
but are still making huge progress in sustainability. 
 
Ms. Gundlach stated that is the exact issue staff has been talking about.  Staff 
thinks the first one on the list is the crème de la crème and what the City would 
look for and if achieved would get the most points available in order to unlock 
some of the incentives.  Some of the other ones, developments could pursue those 
without doing the LEED B3.  Staff also talked about the fact that it is expensive to 
go through the LEED process and there is the ongoing monitoring and 
maintenance to make sure that they are continuing to honor the requirements 
under LEED.  If the City does not require it, the City does not have the expertise 
to be tracking that.  Once the building permit is issued it is not tracked and that is 
going to be a challenge with this incentive’s conversation in general.  If the 
development does not want to get the actual certifications they certainly could 
unlock some of these other standards. 
 
Member Schaffhausen indicated because of what was recently proposed with 
regard to the number of EV Stations like it being one, she thought what they have 
done is created an incentive so as demand increases the City is actually providing 
an incentive so there would be no reason really to go in and increase the number 
of expectation for EV charging stations, in her mind, technically.  She thought if 
there was a required number of one that fear to providing an incentive there would 
not be a reason to actually increase the number of required.  What that means is 
the way it is listed now is actually ok. 
 
Ms. Gundlach wanted to clarify that where it states ten percent/twenty percent, 
they are exceeding the requirements for EV charging by ten percent and by 
twenty percent.  The development still has to meet the minimum requirement and 
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then if they went above and beyond by ten or twenty percent that could be an 
opportunity to unlock an incentive. 
 
Member Schaffhausen explained if thought about, if today, demand is not high 
enough, an expense, as a result of that expense is also high.  What the City is 
saying if the development is willing to take that on the City will offset that cost in 
some way based on this incentive.  By keeping the number low, as far as the 
expectation, that actually helps with keeping that number at that one based on the 
requirement. 
 
Member Bjorum thought that just because it says low does not mean that it is not 
going to get done even more often than something that is high because if this is a 
point system and if he cannot going to do B but he wanted to get incentives on 
these he is going to hammer every single one of the low ones.  There would be 
more opportunity to get it done and some of these items are a little less expensive 
so easier to obtain points.   
 
Ms. Gundlach explained Member Bjorum’s comments are exactly what staff was 
thinking of when ranking low, medium, and high.  When this was initially done 
points were assigned to them but was pulled back on it because staff wanted this 
conversation to remain more conceptual but that is the exact reason why some of 
those environmental issues are ranked as lower points because they are easier and 
sometimes less expensive to incorporate into a project. 
 
Member Pribyl indicated she was wondering on the pervious pavements if that is 
something the City Engineer weighed in on at all.  When the Commission looked 
at that before it has been a real challenge for maintenance in Minnesota and 
usually used in very limited areas.  If this is something that a high incentive is 
being created for but is something that is not going to maintained over the long 
term, that is something the City really wants to not promote. 
 
Ms. Gundlach indicated they did include Public Works staff on this list.  There is 
recognition that pervious pavements require maintenance in order to keep them 
pervious and that is going to be a challenge, just like maintaining LEED 
certification is going to be a challenge.  That goes back to the sort of covenant 
conversation where if the development unlocked an incentive doing pervious 
pavements the covenant is going to obligate them to do the maintenance on those 
pervious pavements to make sure they remain pervious over time. 
 
Mr. Paschke explained how the City currently address it is typically with 
stormwater management and there are requirements and things recorded against 
the property that specify that they have to keep it pervious in perpetuity because 
they are getting credit for stormwater through both the Watershed Districts and 
through the City of Roseville.  It is a convenient or some type of document that is 
recorded that they have to do that or if they remove it they will have to go in and 
do new stormwater management which may be an even higher standard because it 
is x years down the road.   
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Member Pribyl wondered if that would make more sense as a part of the non-
traditional stormwater system as an option rather than being its own thing and 
being a high shot at points. 
 
Ms. Gundlach indicated staff could certainly lump it into that category. 
 
Member Pribyl also wondered under stormwater systems by retention area, 
raingarden if the City is requesting something different than what the Watershed 
Districts would require. 
 
Mr. Paschke thought it was, perhaps, it was more for commercial development in 
areas that would not normally provide the City with the bioretention, rain garden 
thing.  They would build an underground storm system which is how most 
everyone deals with it.  What this is doing is trying to get the developer to think a 
little differently to have a little more green area and to provide filtration and other 
things versus just providing a system underground. 
 
Ms. Gundlach continued the presentation on potential zoning incentives with the 
Commission. 
 
Chair Kimble thought if someone is really committed to sustainability they ought 
to be able to get more than one incentive. 
 
Ms. Gundlach agreed. 
 
Chair Kimble also thought with keeping it outside of the Code there will be 
feedback by developers along the way that will be beneficial. 
 
Ms. Gundlach explained the research done showed them that no one is doing this.  
Everybody is tying it to public finance assistance.  Nobody is writing incentives 
into their code so if Roseville did this the City would sort of be a leader. 
 
Member McGehee asked if the City is going to include public financing as one of 
the incentives because all there is now, is density and height or changing the 
exterior.  
 
Ms. Gundlach explained public finance assistance is not really a zoning incentive.  
It should not be in the Zoning Code and the City is very limited on what it can 
actually provide public financing assistance for.  What staff is talking about is the 
City does have a public finance assistance policy and staff is talking asking the 
EDA to revise that policy to say any projects that receive public finance 
assistance have to do x, y and z related to sustainability.  She listed some 
examples. 
 
Chair Kimble thought it was really an adjustment to the EDA’s requirements for 
public financing versus a public financing impact on this. 
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Ms. Gundlach indicated that was correct. 
 
Member Pribyl thought the only thing she did not see on the list is related to 
production of water usage other than stormwater reuse.  Really low use plumbing 
fixtures or very highly efficient irrigation, things like that for the other chart. 
 
Ms. Gundlach indicated she would make note of that. 
 
The Commission discussed other possible incentives and bonuses to be included 
in the Ordinance. 
 
Chair Kimble indicated she liked staff’s idea of just taking a look at what would 
happen if staff just probed a little deeper on the density bonuses to the underlying 
zoning. 
 
Ms. Gundlach explained staff could do that.  She reviewed the next steps with the 
Commission. 
 
Chair Kimble thanked the consultants and staff for the presentation. 

 
7. Adjourn 

 
MOTION 
Member Pribyl, seconded by Member Schaffhausen, to adjourn the meeting at 
8:50 p.m.  
 
Ayes: 6 
Nays: 0  
Motion carried. 
 
 


